CCI Assessment Initiatives Subcommittee Approved Minutes

Friday, February 12, 2010

11:00 AM- 12:30 PM





4187 Smith Laboratory

ATTENDEES: Andereck, Highley, Collier, Hallihan, Fitzpatrick, Shanda, Vankeerbergen

AGENDA:

1. GEC Assessment Report consideration/discussion/recommendation to CCI/ULAC

· This document will be used to report to CCI what this subcommittee is doing.

· This report was valuable to have at a recent CAA meeting when they asked about assessment of current GEC.

· P. 2, pt 3: According to the ASC Student Exit Survey (see Appendix 4) approximately respondents answered 4-5 (5 = “to a great extent”) that their Ohio State GEC helped prepare them for: Additional formal education (40%); Future work/career (30%); Everyday life (35%); and Contributing to society (42%). Delete “approximately.”
· We should have conclusions and recommendations before passing on the CCI. This could go in cover letter. Those recommendations should inform changes in new GE. 
· P. 1: Under “Overall Findings”: Foreign Language: “There was less data provided about whether or not ELO 2 was being achieved (“Students learn about the cultural contexts and manifestations of the peoples who speak the language that they are studying”).” ULAC would like to encourage units to create courses that fulfill Expected Learning Outcome (ELO) 2 rather than just 1, courses that could serve a larger population. Business students would, for example, be encouraged to take an Asian studies course this way. This idea has been around for a long time, but thus far it has not received much traction. Learning a language does not necessarily imply knowledge of cultural aspects. This could be a softly phrased recommendation.

· English 367 problems: perceived lack of instruction in oral communication + faculty can’t explain why students are not able to write. Overall, writing continues to be a problem. Recommendation: there should be a further implementation of the rubric developed for 367. This rubric should be simplified.

· From assessment point of view, it would be good to see more direct measures across the board. 
· Documentation demonstrates that GE is achieved to an adequate level (not outstanding level).

· We’ll continue to convene focus groups. Reason: (1) They help raise awareness among faculty about ELOs; and (2) they begin to give us another feedback loop for assessment.
· Motivation for all those projects is to look forward. For example, if current GE proposal goes through, we should not look at Social Sciences as it currently exists. We could, however, continue looking at Diversity because this category would not change.

· First writing course: change the language on p. 8: 

First Writing Course
Expected Learning Outcomes:

1. Students are introduced to the conventions and challenges of academic discourse.

2. Students are prepared to read critically and analytically.
The first ELO should read: “Students learn the conventions and challenges of academic discourse.”
The second ELO should read: Students can read critically and analytically.”
· Attach Appendix 5: 367 rubric

· M. Shanda will write cover letter.
Highley, 2nd Andereck, unanimously approved (move to CCI)

2. CS5 reporting - organize schedule of reviewing

· Sign-up sheet passed around. 
· If you look at Sharepoint site for CS 4, you can see how reviews worked previously.

· Q: Why do we have to write a report on a report by a unit? Why not read executive summary? A: The evaluative critique is the basis for feedback to unit.
· Some regional campuses have commented on the process of separate reporting and are pleased that reports are being rolled in. 

· Every subcommittee member will do a primary review and a secondary review.
· One member suggests that the same second reader review all Psychology; there could be more than one primary reader for Psychology. Same idea for History.
3. CS6 reporting update 

· K. Hallihan: All regional campuses have been visited. Visits went well. Atmosphere created: we “do” assessment reports as a regular part of our practices. 
· Ag Comm 367: Wooster ATI and Columbus will do combined report. Ag Comm does not exist on any of the other regionals.

· History 152 was removed in Wooster because only they have 152 and that would not be relevant data in isolation. Also, same faculty member is doing Ag Comm 367 report; this lessens burden on faculty workload. 

· Joe Holomuzki, Mansfield, Bio 101, was given extension.

· K. Hallihan has talked to all Columbus contacts but two. She had conversation with them about rolled-in report, what that means. All reports will have 5 syllabi; we might see anything from amalgamation report to a truly integrated report.
· Collier: Process of integrating regional campuses into reports was very successful.
· M. Shanda: Wonders whether, when it comes to late reports, we should just tell units not to write the report--since some courses will disappear. A. Collier: Emphasizes that we should track how assessment has informed their switch to semesters.
· M. Shanda: Would like a chart of what’s coming due (follow-up reports, 5-year reports) through 2016. We must be careful to not ask depts. to do busy work.
· One member explains that course conversion document mentions “course goals” not “GEC goals.” Perhaps “GEC goals” should be used.  K. Hallihan: This may be difficult to implement since goals of new GE have not been defined yet.

4. Distance Learning - charge and discussion

· The goal of this discussion: CCI has 2 or 3 times brought up need for recommendation. There is no approval process currently for Distance Learning (DL) courses. Do we need additional approval? Goals of DL courses are the same as proximity version; only mode of delivery is different.

· There should not be separate approval process if content is the same. 
· The slippery slope resides with assessment of on-line v. proximity versions of same course. Do we need additional documentation for DL? 
· One member would like to see data in the assessment reports differentiating between what happens in proximity offerings v. DL offerings of courses. Assessment should be representative of what we are teaching. Therefore, a DL course should have an individual spot in an assessment report. The assessment methods themselves would be the same for DL and proximity. Just separate the data in the report.
· In DL course, recitation is often electronic chat room.

· DL is more labor intensive for instructor.
· Member comment: Delivery question that no one wants to touch: if DL and proximity are as good, why do we pay instructors to teach on regional campuses? One answer: OSU gives choice: face-to-face v. on-line.
· Academic Center on Academic Transformation: they have suggestions on how DL can be less labor intensive. For example, ways to reduce recitation work.
· As far as approving an on-line version: a divisional dean might encourage an on-line course. The decision to have DL version of a course should be local at this point.

12:26 meeting adjourned.

